
















10. Committee Report- none

11. General Board Member Discussion

Mr. Gus Carbonell indicated an ad hoc committee including the Better Business Bureau
and some city stakeholders has serious concerns about the lack of employees that can
process plans in a timely matter. It is a serious countywide problem that has been getting
worse by the week. Qualifications are so stringent in Broward County that it is almost
impossible to find individuals that can become building officials, inspectors and plan
reviewers. He suggested some type of outreach, perhaps an educational program.

Mr. Peter Beaudoin, City of Lighthouse Point Building Official, indicated that many people
just do not want to invest the time required. He commended the Administrative Director
for bringing forward a book loan program.

Mr. Bill Tracy, City of Parkland Building Official, indicated that since he came on-board in
the past three months he has hired three people. His staff of about fourteen, nine are
plans examiners. He is trying to get all of the staff elevated to plans examiner. In that
way when the inspection work level diminishes, more plan review can be done. He went
on to say that the lending library is an excellent idea as it will help attract people to the
profession. In some cases, the books could be shared amongst individuals.

12. Public Comment (3 minute limit per person) and written communications

13. Adjournment

Having no further business to go before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 8:33 p.m.

Jeffrey Lucas, FM, CFI, CFEI - Chair 
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